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which public funding is allowed: The 
services described in this subparagraph 
are abortions for which the expenditure 
of Federal funds appropriated for the 
Department of Health and Human 
Services is permitted.’’ 

Now, we are hearing that tonight we 
are being held over here, which is fine. 
I don’t mind going all weekend, going 
the rest of the week, the month, what-
ever. It is the job. It is fine by me. I 
think America is safer when we are not 
in session. But that is fine. 

But we are hearing that supposedly 
we are in session because you have peo-
ple browbeating Democratic Members 
who have taken the staunch position, 
and I think the wonderful position, a 
very moral position, that funds taken 
from the hands of law-abiding Ameri-
cans who believe it is murder to kill a 
baby who is unborn should not go to 
fund abortion, and they are taking that 
wonderful, principled position. Now 
they are being told that they need to 
buy into this bill and do the right 
thing and vote for it. 

We have others who have taken the 
position that if funding is not in this 
bill for abortion, they are not going to 
vote for it. So those who are trying to 
twist arms and get people to vote for 
this massive, terrible thing for Amer-
ica, this health care monstrosity, this 
power grab, as it is, are saying that 
they need to do the right thing for 
America and vote for this bill. 

You have got some who believe what 
the President said at that podium right 
there, that there would be no funding 
in here for illegal aliens to have health 
insurance. And yet anybody that 
knows anything about the law knows 
that if there is no requirement to 
check the identity of someone who is 
being furnished free health insurance, 
then illegal aliens will be provided free 
health insurance. 

So there are those friends across the 
aisle, Democrats who are principled, 
saying we need language in here so the 
President will be able to keep his word 
and he won’t look like a liar. We need 
the language in there so illegal aliens 
will not be getting free health care, 
just like the President promised. 

We have also been told by the Presi-
dent repeatedly, if you make less than 
$250,000, there will not be any tax of 
any kind levied on you. Yet we find 
Section 501, among many taxes in this 
bill that people are being forced and 
arms twisted to vote for, it is entitled 
‘‘tax on individuals without acceptable 
health care coverage.’’ It turns out the 
provision basically says if you make 
too much money to be given free 
health insurance but you don’t make 
enough to be able to afford to buy 
health insurance, then this Obama- 
Pelosi plan will tax you. 

Oh, what a tangled web we weave, 
when first we practice to deceive. And 
that is exactly what has happened. 
This monstrosity of a web has been 
woven, and now it is catching so many 
in it as we approach this monstrosity 
of a health care plan. 

The SPEAKER pro tempore. Under a 
previous order of the House, the gen-
tleman from Texas (Mr. PAUL) is recog-
nized for 5 minutes. 

(Mr. PAUL addressed the House. His 
remarks will appear hereafter in the 
Extensions of Remarks.) 

f 

The SPEAKER pro tempore. Under a 
previous order of the House, the gen-
tleman from South Carolina (Mr. BAR-
RETT) is recognized for 5 minutes. 

(Mr. BARRETT of South Carolina ad-
dressed the House. His remarks will ap-
pear hereafter in the Extensions of Re-
marks.) 

f 

The SPEAKER pro tempore. Under a 
previous order of the House, the gen-
tleman from New Jersey (Mr. FRELING-
HUYSEN) is recognized for 5 minutes. 

(Mr. FRELINGHUYSEN addressed 
the House. His remarks will appear 
hereafter in the Extensions of Re-
marks.) 

f 

The SPEAKER pro tempore. Under a 
previous order of the House, the gen-
tleman from Georgia (Mr. WESTMORE-
LAND) is recognized for 5 minutes. 

(Mr. WESTMORELAND addressed 
the House. His remarks will appear 
hereafter in the Extensions of Re-
marks.) 

f 

The SPEAKER pro tempore. Under a 
previous order of the House, the gen-
tleman from Tennessee (Mr. WAMP) is 
recognized for 5 minutes. 

(Mr. WAMP addressed the House. His 
remarks will appear hereafter in the 
Extensions of Remarks.) 

f 

The SPEAKER pro tempore. Under a 
previous order of the House, the gen-
tleman from Indiana (Mr. BURTON) is 
recognized for 5 minutes. 

(Mr. BURTON of Indiana addressed 
the House. His remarks will appear 
hereafter in the Extensions of Re-
marks.) 

f 

PROVIDING MEANINGFUL, STABLE 
AND SECURE HEALTH INSUR-
ANCE FOR ALL AMERICANS 

The SPEAKER pro tempore. Under 
the Speaker’s announced policy of Jan-
uary 6, 2009, the gentlewoman from 
Florida (Ms. CASTOR) is recognized for 
60 minutes as the designee of the ma-
jority leader. 

Ms. CASTOR of Florida. Mr. Speaker, 
the House of Representatives is poised 
for a very historic milestone this 
evening. We are on the cusp of begin-
ning debate on the Affordable 
Healthcare for America Act, and Demo-
crats are going to deliver what Amer-
ican families and businesses have been 
asking for when it comes to their 
health: one, meaningful, stable, and se-
cure health insurance; two, improved 
Medicare for our seniors; and, three, 
vital consumer protections. 

For families with health insurance, 
health reform will provide coverage 

you can count on. All Americans will 
have affordable options, even if they 
change their jobs or if their employer 
does not offer health insurance. We are 
going to get into a few of the impor-
tant consumer protections tonight 
with a few of my colleagues. 

Under this revised bill, families will 
not have to worry about insurance 
companies canceling their coverage be-
cause someone in the family gets sick 
or is diagnosed with cancer or another 
illness. Health insurance companies 
will no longer be able to bar you from 
health insurance just because you have 
cancer that is in remission or you have 
had a heart ailment. We are going to 
ensure that our neighbors are not 
forced to go bankrupt when a serious 
illness strikes. 

What is insurance for, after all? It 
must be meaningful for American fami-
lies. You have to admit, American fam-
ilies have been doing everything right. 
They have been paying their copay-
ments, they have been paying their 
premiums, even as the cost has risen 
astronomically. What our health re-
form bill says is, in return, these 
American families must have coverage 
that is meaningful, stable, and secure. 

Now, we reached this historic mile-
stone reflecting back upon other im-
portant milestones in American his-
tory. It was January, 1935, when Presi-
dent Roosevelt sent his economic secu-
rity bill to Capitol Hill. At that time, 
the Congress took that economic secu-
rity bill and renamed it the Social Se-
curity Act; and, after many months of 
heated debate, in April of 1935 the Con-
gress adopted the Social Security Act. 
President Roosevelt signed that bill 
into law at a ceremony in the White 
House Cabinet Room. 

After President Roosevelt, it was 
President Truman who sought to build 
upon Social Security and provide that 
important stability and security to 
American families by launching the 
health care initiative. Unfortunately, 
it stalled under President Truman; and 
we have been in that stalling pattern 
for decades after, with the exception of 
1965, with the adoption of Medicare. 

In 1965, the House took up consider-
ation of the Medicare bill; and Presi-
dent Johnson signed that bill into law 
at a special ceremony in Independence, 
Missouri, in 1965. President Johnson at 
that time, over the objections of some 
aides, insisted that the ceremony hap-
pen in Independence, Missouri, and 
that President Truman, who launched 
the national health care debate, be in 
attendance. 

At that signing, President Johnson 
said, ‘‘No longer will older Americans 
be denied the healing miracle of mod-
ern medicine. No longer will illness 
crush and destroy savings that they 
have so carefully put away over a life-
time so that they may enjoy dignity in 
their later years.’’ 

Mr. Speaker, with our corresponding 
health reform act that follows upon So-
cial Security and Medicare, no longer 
will illness crush and destroy American 
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